
GMAT AWA Practice Test 10

Question 1
The following appeared in a memorandum from the human resources department of
HomeStyle, a house remodeling business:

“This year, despite HomeStyle’s move to new office space, we have seen a decline in both
company morale and productivity, and a corresponding increase in administrative costs. To
rectify these problems, we should begin using a newly developed software package for
performance appraisal and feedback. Managers will save time by simply choosing comments
from a preexisting list; then the software will automatically generate feedback for the employee.
The human resources department at CounterBalance, the manufacturer of the countertops we
install, reports satisfaction with the package.”

Discuss how well reasoned . . . etc.

Question 2
The following appeared in a memorandum written by the managing director of the Exeunt
Theater Company:

“Now that we have moved to a larger theater, we can expect to increase our revenues from
ticket sales. To further increase profits, we should start producing the plays that have been most
successful when they were performed in our nation’s largest cities. In addition, we should hire
the Adlib Theater Company’s director of fund-raising, since corporate contributions to Adlib have
increased significantly over the three years that she has worked for Adlib.”

Discuss how well reasoned . . . etc.

Question 3
The following appeared in a memorandum from a regional supervisor of post office operations:

“During a two-week study of postal operations, the Presto City post office handled about twice
as many items as the Lento City post office, even though the cities are about the same size.
Moreover, customer satisfaction appears to be higher in Presto City, since the study found fewer
complaints regarding the Presto City post office. Therefore, the postmasters at these two offices
should exchange assignments: the Presto City postmaster will solve the problems of inefficiency
and customer dissatisfaction at the Lento City office while the Lento City postmaster learns
firsthand the superior methods of Presto City.”

Discuss how well reasoned . . . etc.



Question 4
The following appeared in a memorandum from the human resources department of Diversified
Manufacturing:

“Managers at our central office report that their employees tend to be most productive in the
days immediately preceding a vacation. To help counteract our declining market share, we could
increase the productivity of our professional staff members, who currently receive four weeks of
paid vacation a year, by limiting them to a maximum of one week’s continuous vacation time.
They will thus take more vacation breaks during a year and give us more days of maximum
productivity.”

Discuss how well reasoned . . . etc.

Question 5
The following appeared in a memorandum from the marketing department of a children’s
clothing manufacturer:

“Our HuggyBunny brand is the bestselling brand of children’s clothing. Parents everywhere
recognize the HuggyBunny logo as a mark of quality, and most of our customers show great
brand loyalty. Sales reports have shown that parents are more likely to buy children’s clothes
with the familiar HuggyBunny brand and logo than otherwise identical clothes without it.
Therefore, if we use the HuggyBunny brand name and logo for the new line of clothing for
teenagers that our company will soon be introducing, that clothing will sell better than it would if
we labeled it with a new brand name and logo.”

Discuss how well reasoned . . . etc.

Question 6
The following appeared as part of an article in a newsletter for farmers:

“Users of Solarium, a medicinal herb now grown mainly in Asia, report that it relieves tension
and promotes deep sleep. A recent study indicates that a large number of college students who
took pills containing one of the ingredients in Solarium suffered less anxiety. To satisfy the
anticipated demands for this very promising therapeutic herb and to reap the financial benefits,
farmers in this country should begin growing it.”

Discuss how well reasoned . . . etc.

Question 7
The following appeared as part of the business plan of the Capital Idea investment firm:



“Across town in the Park Hill district, the Thespian Theater, Pizzazz Pizza, and the Niblick Golf
Club have all had business increases over the past two years. Capital Idea should, therefore,
invest in the Roxy Playhouse, the Slice-o’- Pizza, and the Divot Golf Club, three new businesses
in the Irongate district. As a condition, we should require them to participate in a special
program: Any customer who patronizes two of the businesses will receive a substantial discount
at the third. By motivating customers to patronize all three, we will thus contribute to the
profitability of each and maximize our return.”

Discuss how well reasoned . . . etc.

Question 8
The following appeared in a memorandum from the owner of Carlo’s Clothing to the staff:

“Since Disc Depot, the music store on the next block began a new radio advertising campaign
last year, its business has grown dramatically, as evidenced by the large increase in foot traffic
into the store. While the Disc Depot’s owners have apparently become wealthy enough to retire,
profits at Carlo’s Clothing have remained stagnant for the past three years. In order to boost our
sales and profits, we should, therefore, switch from newspaper advertising to frequent radio
advertisements like those for Disc Depot.”

Discuss how well reasoned . . . etc.

Question 9
The following appeared in a letter to the editor of a River City newspaper:

“The Clio Development Group’s plan for a multilevel parking garage on Dock Street should be
approved in order to strengthen the economy of the surrounding area. Although most of the
buildings on the block would have to be demolished, they are among the oldest in the city and
thus of little current economic value. Those who oppose the project should realize that historic
preservation cannot be the only consideration: even Athens or Jerusalem will knock down old
buildings to put up new ones that improve the local economy.”

Discuss how well reasoned . . . etc.

Question 10
The following appeared in a memorandum from the publisher to the staff of The Clarion, a large
metropolitan newspaper:

“During the recent campaign for mayor, a clear majority of city readers who responded to our
survey indicated a desire for more news about city government. To increase circulation, and



thus our profits, we should therefore consistently devote a greater proportion of space in all
editions of The Clarion to coverage of local news.”

Discuss how well reasoned . . . etc.


